New England Yacht Racing Council

The New England Yacht Racing Council met on Wednesday, July 28, 2010 at 7PM by conference call.  Present were Carol Barrow, Kim Hapgood, Mary Marshall, Nick Peirson, Diana Weidenbacker and Wes Durant.

In the absence of President Noel Field, past president Wes Durant called the meeting to order at 7:10PM.    Three of the four associations were present.   It was the vote of those present that since the notice of the meeting had been properly sent that the meeting should continue rather than be deferred.

There were no reports.

Wes Durant explained that he had spoken with the four association presidents all of whom felt that the council should continue, but that its mission and focus should be changed to a forum format with discussions including such subjects as junior sailing programs, junior team racing, coordinating of schedules especially for junior events and other subjects of mutual interest to the four associations.   With these changes the name of the organization should be changed to the New England Sailing Council.

The report of the Nominating Committee was presented by Wes Durant as follows:

                       President – Peter M. Durant

                       Secretary-Treasurer – Wesley H. Durant, Jr.

Diana Weidenbacker moved to accept and approve the report of the Nominating Committee.  Mary Marshall seconded.    The motion was approved unanimously.

Diana Weidenbacker stated that if there new people who would be interested in the activities of the council they should be added to the email list.

The meeting  adjourned at 7:33PM.

                                                                         Respectfully submitted:

                                                                               WES DURANT 

